
	 	 	 	 Wednesday,	May	20,	2020	
	 	 	 Long	Lake	Association	Board	Zoom	Meeting	

	 	 	 	 	 5:30-7pm	
	
Meeting	called	to	order	by	president	Lemcool	at	5:30	pm	
	
Attendance:	Lemcool,	Moy,	Klein,	Eckhoff,	Motley,	Schnell,	Lishawa,	Watson,	Cerny,	
Kiehle,	Zirnhelt,	Dahlstrom.		Absent:	Adamczak,	Dall’Olmo	
	
Agenda	Approval:	Motion	by	Cerny,	second	by	Eckhoff.		Agenda	approved.	
Approval	of	October	2019	meeting	minutes:	Motion	by	Kiehle,	second	by	Motley.		
Minutes	approved.	
	
Member	comment:	None	
Public	comment:	None	
	
Old	Business:	None	
New	Business:	Motion	by	Klein	to	cancel	the	June	1	meeting	and	the	Welcome	back	
to	Paradise	gathering	due	to	coronavirus	concerns,	second	by	Eckhoff.		Motion	
approved.	
	
Committee	Reports	
	 Finance	Report:	Moy	reported	a	fund	balance	of	$18,958.21.Members	
	 discussed	various	dues	payment	options,	the	cost	of	using	Paypal	and	the	
	 possibility	of	increasing	dues.	No	action	taken.	
	 	
	 Long	Range	Planning/Communication	and	Website:	Kiehle	reported	the	
	 website	is	down	temporarily	due	to	maintenance.	The	newsletter	is	being	
	 prepared	for	printing.	
	
	 Lake	Management-Treatment:	Schnell	reported	that	milfoil	treatment	is	
	 scheduled	for	June	22	and	July	20.		Twelve	acres	will	be	treated	and	affected	
	 homeowners	will	be	notified.	
	
	 Lake	Management-Studies:	Klein	reported	that	spring	water	quality	testing	
	 by	interns	is	suspended	due	to	coronavirus.	Some	water	testing	will	be	done	
	 by	Klein	and	Lishawa	.	
	
	 Lake	Management-Swimmer’s	Itch:	Dahlstrom	reported	that	the	2019	
	 swimmer’s	itch	report	concluded	that	removal	of	ducks	was	not	effective.	
	 Motion	by	Kiehle	to	suspend	swimmer’s	itch	studies	in	2020,	second	by	
	 Cerny.		Motion	approved.	
	
	 Lake	Management-Prevention:	Cerny	reported	that	boat	washing	signs,	
	 provided	by	DEQ,	have	been	installed	at	all	3	boat	launches.	Road	cleanup	is	
	 Saturday,	May	23.	



	 Water	Safety:	Sheriff		Dept	has	been	contacted	regarding	lake	patrols.		Patrol	
	 data	has	been	submitted	for	the	newsletter.	
	
	 Fishing	Quality	and	Loon	Management:		Motley	reported	there	are	6	loon	
	 nesting	sites.		4	are	occupied.		Brush	Island	and	Ruth	Lake	sites	have	loons	in	
	 the	vicinity.	The	Fox	Island	nesting	platform	has	been	rebuilt.		Walleye	
	 fishing	has	been	very	good	this	spring.		
	
	 Membership/Nominations:	Eckhoff	reported	the	newsletter	will	be	sent	in	
	 June	followed	by	a	membership	letter	in	July.	Nominations	for	three	board	
	 members	are	being	accepted.	The	position	of	board	president	is	also	
	 available.	
	
	 Community	Affairs:	Lemcool	reported	that	Long	Lake	Township	has	a	
	 licensing	process	for	short	term	rentals.	
	
	 Island	Maintenance:	Lemcool	reported	that	island	docks	are	in	place.	
	
Meeting	Adjourned	at	6:50	pm.	
Gail	Dall’Olmo,	secretary	
	
Upcoming	meeting/events:	
June	17:	Zoom	Board	Meeting	
July	8:	Zoom	Board	Meeting	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	


